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4-10-20

Hello residents,

We have all been glued to the TV and internet regarding this COVID-19 pandemic. It is not a good idea not to watch the crisis unfold by the hour, we all need something else positive to uplift our spirits. It appears our social distancing is helping to slow the spread of this terrible virus. But it is very important we continue diligently washing our hands and staying at home. Speaking of staying home, this means staying home with your immediate family. This does not mean we have multiple friends over to hang out because there is nothing else to do. It is so vital that in an apartment building or senior housing facilities the you do not congregate with your neighbors. As nice as that is, it is dangerous and selfish. Most of us do not know who has the virus because many people do not show symptoms. When someone is a carrier of the virus and it is shared in a gathering of people unknowingly, some people will get very sick and die. So please wash your hands, where a mask in public, continue social distancing, get outdoors and be kind to your fellow residents. 

Thank you to all who continue to make and donate equipment needed as well as food and services. Actions like this is what makes us proud.

The state and the town have been actively working to make sure you have the supplies you need, communicating with each other daily, and diligently preparing for the surges and peak of this pandemic. This includes making sure the town has the equipment it needs to respond to your needs. The state has set up 14 Alternate Care sites across the state as needed. Any questions please call the state hotline at 211. Now is the time to cut down on the trips to the grocery store.

The town departments and services are running efficiently. Our number is 239-4951.  Most information can be found on our website Winchester-nh.gov. Remember, registrations can be done through the mail or by email. License renewals have been extended. Check the NHDMV website for details. Another reminder is the Selectmen are meeting on Wednesday’s at 5pm without public comment. 

Local stores have limited hours and special hours for seniors. Call ahead so you can plan your limited trips. Do your best to support our local businesses; they are here for us and we need to be there for them. The food pantry on Richmond Road is open Tuesday’s from 6:30-7:30. Hand sanitizer is available for purchase at Main St Mini Mart, Kulicks and Gomarlos.

Please give thanks to all who help us everyday and are on the frontlines during this crisis; the First Responders!
